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JULY 23, 2015 
 
CIRCULAR NO. 33/15 
 
TO MEMBERS OF THE ASSOCIATION 
 
Dear Member: 
 
THE LIQUEFACTION OF BULK CARGOES: AN UPDATE 
 
As Members may be aware, there have recently been reports of the apparent liquefaction of nickel 
ore cargoes loaded in the Philippines. 
 
In one case, a cargo loaded at Loreto Dinogat appears to have liquefied, causing the vessel 
carrying it to develop a dangerous list. This resulted in one crew death which occurred as the 
vessel was abandoned, but happily with no further loss of life. 
 
Members are urged to take full account of the risks of carrying bulk cargoes which are prone to 
liquefy and to ensure full compliance with the requirements of the International Maritime Solid Bulk 
Cargoes (IMSBC) Code. 
 
In order to assist Members in this respect, your Managers have launched a new section on the 
Club’s website which supplies information and guidance regarding bulk cargoes which may liquefy. 
It can be found at: 
 

http://www.american-club.com/page/liquefying-bulk-cargoes 
 
Members are strongly recommended to review this information and contact the Managers for 
guidance should they have any questions on the carriage of these cargoes. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
Joseph E.M. Hughes, Chairman & CEO 
Shipowners Claims Bureau, Inc., Managers for 
 THE AMERICAN CLUB 
 
 

http://www.american-club.com/page/liquefying-bulk-cargoes

